APF Meeting 9/24/04

Barry, Matt, Bob, Debra, Jerry, Steve V, Lee, Tony

Optics loose ends.

Navy loose ends: No no-cost contract, no money from Navy. Org only $ at end of project, then milestones – sponsored projects problem, they have to get the money. Stanton promised to resolve by EOM. Very important loose end!

Contract for dome w/b sent via email. David Ng will take care of this today. 

We signed months ago, EOS dragging feet (to slip schedule on purpose?). Brunswick will be here 10/6 or 10/5. Dome assembly, staging, etc. on Mt.

ICD being finished. Delay has affected attachment points, civil engineer calculations.

Thought putting 2.4 m in dome no problem, but have discovered many changes need to be made. New document needed, should have Monday. 

Schedule: 

M2 – not heard anything – EOST is providing ULE  (allowed in contract) – Siso (sp?) French company – 7 mo delivery date from receipt of date (incentive in contract) – not good. 

#7 – M1 Polish complete 10/04 – now saying May 05


M2 ready for installation June 05. Now on critical path, as it was not supposed to be.

Rayleigh – primary behind schedule, behind TTL

October 15 is telescope deadline. A fiction. Optics problem – it comes when it comes.

Avoid major blunders – should have seen quotes, we know nothing about reasons for selecting contractors. 

EOS dome contract – moving forward, but nothing to do in case of schedule slip. Brunswick is trustworthy, C. Smith slippery. 

Telescope slip: Take over M2? We could make in 3 months – can we do both spectr and M2? Credit from Siso -- $60k, we have control. We take resp for telescope image quality as well, we wd have to prove M2 not the problem if quality inferior. Not sure we can jump through all their acceptance tests. Orig $25k savings – now schedule is on table. Not even sure we can do this. Anything about EOST consulting us re: M2? No, only technique. They can choose who they want – cancel Siso contract if we insist. Don’t want adversarial relationship. Siso doesn’t have glass yet. Debra: we seem to have a lot without taking this on. Melsheimer M2 worked well. 

ACTION: find out from EOST if this is acceptable for $60k. If option, we will discuss w/Hilyard.

FAC – full-up acceptance test (on site)

More detailed schedule coming: 

M1 receipt, mirror support on. Test uncoated or spray coat; real coating when telescope is shipping. Good idea.

Dome: Enclosure installation begins May (2 mo slip). Matt found fire protection coating, in Australia. 

New shutter design, test end of Dec-Jan. Not on critical path. But important for design.

S/w ready for h/w integration: telescope/dome

Direct Drive question: 

MRO needs fast drive on their 2.4. Tucson is doing this. Will they try to talk us into? 

Need ICDs before conversation – havent’ seen anything. 

Debra thinks BAD idea. European telescope w/direct drive facing huge problems. “No problem” not acceptable, esp from co that says no prob integrating telescope/dome, and it in fact has been.

Decided: Friction drive working system, no risk. 

Matt will deliver message today.

“If it’s not obsolete it’s not any good”

Instrument schedule:

New budget, overruns. $9.4M over by 150k

More expensive glass, but looks like we can save on that. 

No charge on Hilyard’s time so far, may continue.

12-14 mo out. May be ready in October. 2 weeks to install and commission. Does EOST schedule need to be accelerated? No need; but telescope will more likely slip than spectrograph, and it will. If it goes into winter, it can still be installed (2 wks) – November is dry, so if further slip, 4 big pieces in dome already. Debra thinks March 2006. So good idea to accelerate. Steve sees the optics causing most of the delays.

Mech engineering needed: Jerry 100%, maybe Vern, Matt 50%. 

Not much we can do: work on getting M2, more engineers on spectrograph. But rest is out of our control. 

Any schedule crunch if slip? Nope.

Coating chamber – can work in our favor if we do M2.

Decisions s/b made by science considerations. 

Ohara lost glass? Lens A – FTL 51Y. Ohara decided can’t make it, devitrified when cooled. Thickness is problem, not diameter. Can’t keep uniform when cooling. Steve decided to abandon element, redesigned using a pair of plates cemented into single lens (DH can do). Another kind of glass, less sensitive in UV: lose 2-3% blueward, but not a problem. Have blank in stock, can get to us by mid-October ($6k savings from $23k). We have all elements but A (have blanks and transmission data). Dave will grind, have tooling. What order to make in? Triplet first? Calcium fl first, will work out. S-FPL

Zigo working on prism: when expected? Light beam bigger, using to edges. Zigo can’t promise to edges, defined smaller zone that they can agree to. We’ll do mask if necessary.

Lee: Optical layout

Represents latest design. Light coming up from outgoing – mask lens to avoid backscatter. Instr sits inside fork. Large breadboard, can make smaller with additional fold in TV camera; rotate camera and make narrower breadboard. Lighten and make more compact. No more mirrors, chance for misalignment. Steve: larger breadboard okay, more space to work with. Breadboard attached to space frame, which connects to telescope. Must build camera. Must have no stresses into structure from shape changes of telescope. Fork grows and shrinks, have to allow for that since using invar for kinematic mounts. Can move beam on slit plane w/M2. We manage pointing model from what they give us. Optical envelope set, need numbers from fork. Focal ration reducer: doublet, singlet off axis of other optic. Where to put telescopes? Align in tube? Make tube, put optics in w/pitch and look at w/collimator, simple test to see how they go together. F15 beam from slit, makes into F3, easily tested. Nick draft alignment plan, description of what instrument will look like. Field flattener right side can be cut off. CCD shielded w/tantalum all through; no need for more. Area around field flattener very tight, most difficult to work in. Possibility for open structure, not sealed cone.

Jerry: Camera

Largest piece of instrument in terms of optics and machining.

Metal around optics, basically.

Sep btwn A-B aluminum at vertex

Rim material outside boundary (incl ring)

Stainless ¼”, rest invar.

Changes if element A glass changes to S-FPL.

Referencing surface on bottom, but will work no matter what direction pointed.

Test: fill aperture w/parallel light, 10” beam. Concern is no decentering, back focal distance, good image (defined by position, wavelength) Test on axis using Zemax at multiple wavelengths.

Holding optics, levels of simplification. Clocking symmetry in bolt, bolt every inch. No metering rods, no flexures. 

Chris: Dewar

Hilyard: When will prism be here? End of October. Bevel on apex, 4mm face now. Clear aperture larger, centered w/in 5-7mm from edge.

ADC prisms: 8 quotes, beat Hilyard’s from some to a lot. Where is design? Ready to order glass? PBM-2Y, 5” square. Harold Johnson $2k (no, Harlan sez no); Cumberland; Pacific Coast Optics; Coastal; OpCo Labs closest to Dave’s. Dave doesn’t want to do. Zigo hasn’t gotten back to Dave. Follow up, Steve would like them to do it.

M2 poss: concern about mirror meeting spec – Dave has no worries that we can do it, but acceptance testing problem. Level of risk with EOST now.

Kirk: Why ADC? Less light lost w/ADC. Lower elevation. Grows fast in blue w/out ADC. Need longer slit (5 arcsec) that lets in lots of light. First prism is filter Steve wants. 

Chase to horizon is concern to Tony. Unvignetted to 75 deg – that’s enough, but need ADC.

